## **Bonenfant, Janice**

From: Jim Bouley <jpbouley@comcast.net>
Sent: Monday, March 14, 2016 8:13 AM

**To:** Bonenfant, Janice

**Subject:** Fwd: street closure request

## Sent from my iPhone

## Begin forwarded message:

From: Tara Reardon < hontgr@gmail.com > Date: March 13, 2016 at 8:09:51 PM EDT To: Jim Bouley < jpbouley@comcast.net >

Cc: Tara Reardon < hontgr@gmail.com >, Paula Wall < paula@cccnh.org >, Donna Dhemecourt

<adhemecour@aol.com>, marianne@fleischman.net, guzman.kaleena@gmail.com

Subject: street closure request

## Dear Mayor and City Council members:

The Crisis Center of Central New Hampshire requests the closure of Main Street form 4:00 pm to 7:00 pm on October 5, 2016 for our Walk A Mile event (WAM). The section of Main Street from Park Street on the northern end to Pleasant Street on the southern end is the section we wish to use for our walk.

The event is our biggest fundraiser of the year and allows us to bring awareness to the issue of domestic and sexual violence in our community, conduct education in area schools, and to defray the operating expenses of our shelter here in Concord. In 2014 we held the WAM event t on Main Street, and even with the rain it was very successful. We moved to White Park last year during the Main Street construction, but recognize that it is more convenient for our participants and better visibility for our generous sponsors to return to Main Street for the 2016 walk.

We hope you will consider our request favorably. Sincerely,
Tara Reardon
Board Chair
Crisis Center of Central New Hampshire